
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
School Newsletter 

We have had a very good week at school and it has been particularly pleasing to see the work that the children 
have been doing in English and Maths. Right from the Nursery to Year 6, the children are working extremely hard 

and it is lovely to see the progress that has already been made. 
Thank you very much for your support with our MacMillan Day last week. Despite the wet afternoon, it was 
lovely to have people in the hall again. Your kind contributions of cakes and your generosity with donations 

meant that we raised £870.61. Thank you to Mrs McTeggart and other staff for organising this.   

Next Week’s Diary Dates Next Week’s Dinner Menu 
 

Save the Date 
 

18th/19th October Parents Evening 

20th October Parent/Carer Share 
session 

Half term begins 
 

Day Name of Club Year Group Time 

Mon Tag Rugby Yr4/5/6 3:30-4:30 

Drums  KS2 Afternoon 

Football Yr 1/2 3:30-4:30 

Tu
es

 

Gymnastics  Yr 3/4 7:45-8:30 

Woodwind  Yr 3/4/5/6 1:15-2:15 

Swimming Yr 5 Afternoon 

Year 3/4 Football Yr3 and 4 3:30-4:30 

Gardening Club Yr 3/4/5/6 3:30-4:30 

Netball Yr 3/4/5/6 3:30-4:30 

Kayaking Yr 5/6 3:30-6:00 

Card Club Yr 1/2 3:30-4:30 

Dodgeball Yr5 and 6 3:30-4:30 

Weds Keyboard KS2 9:00-12:30 

Th
u

rs
 KS1 Gymnastics Yr 1 and 2 7:45-8:30 

Dodgeball  Yr  3/4 3:30-4:30 

KS2 Girls’ Football Yr3/4/5/6 3:30-4:30 

Cross Country Yr 3/4/5/6 3:30 – 4:30 

Fr
i 

Gymnastics Y3/4/5/6 7:45-8:30 

Brass KS2 Morning 

Strings KS2 Morning 

Guitar KS2 Afternoon 

Football Yr 5/6 3:30-4:30 

 
Monday  

Chicken curry with rice or jacket potato with 
cheese and baked beans 

Tuesday  
Pork or Vegetarian sausages, mashed potatoes, 

Yorkshire pudding and vegetables. Gravy optional 
Wednesday  

Meatballs and pasta in tomato sauce, garlic bread 
and mixed vegetables 

Thursday  
Breaded Chicken Burger with potato wedges and 

mixed vegetables 
Friday  

Double cod fish finger or fish star or veggie 
nuggets with chips  

Reception, Year 1 and 2 are eligible for a hot meal 
at lunch time with no payment needed.  

 
We will also accept cash in a named envelope. 

 
 

Last Week’s Attendance Heroes 

 

SCHOOL VALUES : RESPECT – RESPONSIBILITY- HONESTY - COURAGE - HAPPINESS 

Week Ending:  7th October 2022 
 

Contact us: 
www.boothvilleprimary.net 

head@boothville-pri.northants-ecl.gov.uk 
Twitter - @BoothvillePri 

School App available to download 
Tel: 01604 491545 

For KS2 pupils, please remember that you can 
pay the kitchen directly for school dinners.  

Dinners are £2.20 per day.  
Kingsthorpe Upper Crust 

Sort Code – 54-10-53 
Account Number – 10520066 

Please use your child’s name for the reference.  
Minimum online payment - £11 

 

5DB 

99.6% 
 

FANTASTIC   
Well done Dobby!  

Current overall school 
attendance is 95.11%  

OFSTED minimum 
expectation is 97% 

http://www.boothvilleprimary.net/
http://www.boothvilleprimary.net/
mailto:head@boothville-pri.northants-ecl.gov.uk


 

 

 

SPORTS REPORT  

On Friday 30th September, 14 

boys from Year 5 and 6 

participated in a football 

competition. Our Year 5 team 

worked really hard and will hope 

to do even better next year, 

finishing in 8th place. Our Year 6 

team won all of their matches 

without conceding a goal and 

finished in 1st place. Well done to: 

Joey, Anopa, Noah, Jesse, 

Harrison, Kyjah, Nicholas, 

Christian, Kieran, Cian, Stanley, Seth, Max and Jack. 

 

On Friday afternoon, 14 of our Year 3 and 4 children attended a tennis festival held by the coaches at 

Tennis 4 All. They participated in 4 stations that helped develop all the different types of tennis skills. 

They were able to collect the most points in each station and finished 1st. Well done to: Shaan, Kai, Riley, 

Mylo, Amber, Ruby-Ann, Elaina, Jeremia, Mikey, Elliot, Bailey, Isabella, Mollie and Guste! 

 

 

 

Rugby – TOWN CHAMPIONS! 

Well done to our Year 5 and 6 Tag Rugby team who won the town championship on a wet and windy 

Wednesday. The children played 3 games in an initial pool, winning all 3 games and topping their group. 

They then played in another group with the winners of the other 2 pools, beating both Delapre and 

Millway in very tight games. They will now go on to represent Northampton in the County Youth Games 

in February. Well done Jack, Ollie, Harry, Cian, Kristian, Onyx, Kyjah, Nicholas, Stan, Isla, Chloe and Jessica. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Our Y4 children went to Old Scouts ground on Wednesday to take part in a Tag Rugby Mega festival.  

The children took part in lots of skills activities passing and running with the ball and had a thoroughly 

brilliant time. Well done to Oakley, Harrison, Ewan, Luca, Bailey, Reis, Max, Scarlett, Ellie, Hope, Bella, 

Never, Amira and James. 

 

 

 

 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

In our classrooms, we have many ways that pupils can communicate any worries or 
concerns that they may have. We have also set up an online worry box which can be 

accessed through our school website. The link is below:  
https://www.boothvilleprimary.net/pupils/worry-box 

As an adult, you can also use this online form if you have any worries or concerns about 
anything and would like some help and support.  

 
Remember that safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility.  

STICKINS 

We have a large amount of lost property around school at the moment. Please can I ask you 
to ensure that your child’s belongings are named. We have a school account with Stickins (a 

label company) and these can be ordered by following the link below from our website. If you 
are able to quote the school fundraising number 2334 then we will earn some commission 

from the sale. Thank you. 
 

In line with guidance from the DfE about uniform, we have updated our policy accordingly. 
This is available to view on our website via the following link 

 
https://www.boothvilleprimary.net/parents/uniform-clothing-labels  

And finally… 

…current house point totals are:  
 Griffin Phoenix Pegasus Dragon 

This 

week 
1952 2369 1875 1187 

     

Overall 5638 4889 4709 4516 

House of the week: Phoenix! 

Overall leaders: Griffin. Well done Griffin! 
SCHOOL VALUES : RESPECT – RESPONSIBILITY- HONESTY - COURAGE - HAPPINESS 
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